VANTAGE INTERNATIONAL (HOLDINGS) LIMITED

INTEREST OF ANY OTHER PERSONS

At 30 September 2004, the Company had not been notified of any persons (other than the
substantial shareholders or the directors or chief executive of the Company) who had interests
or short positions in the shares or underlying shares of the Company, which are required to be
recorded in the register required to be kept under Section 336 of Part XV of the Securities and
Futures Ordinance.

PURCHASE, SALE OR REDEMPTION OF SHARES

Nelther the Company nor any of its subsidiaries purchased, sold or redeemed any of the
Company’ listed securities during the six months ended 30 September 2004.

CORPORATE GOVERNANCE

Audlt Commlttee

The Audit Committee comprises the three Independent Non-executive Directors of the
Company, Prof. Ko Jan Ming, Hon. Ip Kwok Him, GBS, JP and Mr. Fung Pui Cheung, Eugene.
The Audit Committee has reviewed with management the accounting principles and practices
adopted by the Group and discussed auditing, internal control and financial report matters.
The Audit Committee has also reviewed the unaudited interim financial statements for the six
months ended 30 September 2004.

Code of Best Practice

None of the Directors is aware of any information that would reasonably indicate that the
Company is not, or was not for any part of the six months ended 30 September 2004, in
compliance with the Code of Best Practice as set out in Appendix 14 of the Listing Rules.

Model Code

The Company has adopted the Model Code as set out in Appendix 10 of the Listing Rules as
the code of conduct regarding the Directors’ securities transactions. Following specific enquiry
made by the Company, the Directors have confirmed that they had complied with the required
standard set out in the Model Code during the six months ended 30 September 2004.

APPRECIATION

On behalf of the Directors, I would like to extend our gratitude and sincere appreciation to all
management and staff members of the Group for their hard work and dedication and the all
shareholders of the Company for their support.

On behalf of the Board
Ngai Chun Hung
Chairman

Hong Kong, 17 December 2004
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